

Abbotsham Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Abbotsham Parish Council held on Tuesday 22 March 2016 at 7.30 pm at the Old School Rooms, Abbotsham

1. Apologies

- 1.1 Apologies for absence – Hugh Bone, Nick Wallace
- 1.2 Items raised by members of public

2. Declarations of Interest in Items on the Agenda and Minutes

- 2.1 Declarations of interest by Councillors -
- 2.2 Minutes of previous meeting held on 23 February 2016 - agreed
 - 2.2.1.1 Matters arising - none

3. Report by Councillor Robin Julian

Will make enquiries about flashing speed sign
New system for potholes – will email details
County had cash injection of £8 million but it's been swallowed
Lollipop cuts now scrapped

4. Report by Councillor Alison Boyle

Approached by Jenna for funding for play area. Potentially from new homes bonus or from her budget
Ultimate Adventure – lots of conditions. Alison withdrew her call in if the conditions are adhered to.
Route 39 – Robin Edmonds is leading Rule 6 party all working hard to not establish principle but to have it in the position chosen in the AONB. Full council meeting – wasn't on the agenda but chair of TDC has called a meeting for next week (closed meeting) If decision made to take to judicial review that there is still time to approach barrister prior to March 31, apply to High Court for leave. If considered reasonable request then they will grant leave.
Philip raised question about Wainhomes section 106 money – catchment from development will attend St Helens School. Money goes into a central pot and then applications made from that pot. New Homes bonus is designed for money to go out to playgrounds/schools – **Request to Alison how application made for 106 money and the process for it**

5. Planning

- 5.1 1/0147/2016/DIS – Discharge of conditions 11 and 14 of planning permission 1/1165/2015, The Ultimate Adventure Centre, Abbotsham – Approved
- 5.2 1/1257/2015 – Alterations to existing house and new swimming pool on grounds, Lendon House, Abbotsham - Approved
- 5.3 1/0164/2016 – Proposal for 8 bedroom visitor accommodation, Pig on the Hill, Westward Ho! – no objections

6. Clerks Report

- 6.1 Request for dog poo bins – chase up
- 6.2 North Devon Records Office – email sent round
- 6.3 Speed sign – Covered under Cllr Julian report

7. Chairs Report

- 7.1 Route 39 Appeal – covered with Cllr Boyle
- 7.2 VIPS/maintenance in the Village – Philip, Roger and Nick have drawn up list of people and need to contact people on the list. Set of people that will do work but need someone to co ordinate them. Jenna to co ordinate
- 7.3 ISS grass cutting – agreed to accept contract April to November, need to know dates

8. Finance

- 8.1 Request for Grant from Abbotsham and Alwington Pre School – defer for next meeting.
- 8.2 Village improvements – pump been fixed. £75 towards fence. £300 for the dog poo bins

9. Correspondence

- 9.1 Round Robin Items – emails sent

10. Any Other Business

Request meeting dates from Rick

11. Items raised by Councillors for inclusion on the next agenda